
Temporary Closure of 49 Palms Hiking Trail in    

Joshua Tree National Park    

   

Date: June 1, 2022     

Contact: Jennie Albrinck, 760-367-5520     

   

Beginning today, Wednesday June 1, 2022, Joshua Tree National Park managers will close 

the 49 Palms Trail to allow bighorn sheep undisturbed access to surface water.  The park is under 

extreme drought conditions and herds in the area are increasingly reliant on the oasis spring to 

survive the hot summer months. The closure will remain in place until summer monsoons 

provide adequate rainfall to increase water availability. Park wildlife biologists will be 

monitoring the situation.   

   

Hikers should be prepared to use other trails in the park but must use extreme caution. All hikes 

should be planned to begin at or before sunrise and end by 10:00 AM, or planned to not begin 

until after 4:00 PM. Hiking in the middle of the day is not recommended. Summer temperatures 

on exposed parts of park trails can reach over 120° F (49° C) in the shade. Hiking in extreme 

heat can lead to serious health risks including heat exhaustion, heat stroke, hyponatremia, and 

death.  

  

More information on hiking smart in the heat at Joshua Tree National Park can be found at the 

following website: www.nps.gov/jotr/planyourvisit/hiking.htm.    

 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nps.gov%2Fjotr%2Fplanyourvisit%2Fhiking.htm&data=04%7C01%7CJennie_Albrinck%40nps.gov%7C0fbc69fc50af4c113b1808d92d21a659%7C0693b5ba4b184d7b9341f32f400a5494%7C0%7C0%7C637590444806189478%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ztzqxO2Jo73o3GS8CKTg%2FUJiBLeITgrMzBeZ%2BD46YiY%3D&reserved=0

